THE TOWN OF GRANBY
BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES
October 11, 2022

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and
opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, and Lee Lalonde

Absent, William Shaheen

Those in attendance were Bob Sheehan, and Alan Weiss

1.

A motion was made, seconded and Dick and Lee were in favor of accepting the
meeting minutes for September 27, 2022.

The Board voted on and Dick and Lee approved each of the following items:
Timesheet for Colleen
'Money Turnover Sheet
DSCP for tank & d-box for 58 Porter Street, no signature on COC
DSCP for d-box for 144 Carver Street
Well permit for 8 Carver Street, including requiring a hydrocarbon test.
Well abandonment permit for 8 Carver Street

The Board took no action on the septic abandonment permit for 418 Miller Street. The
Board will wait to sign until they have a copy of the sewer permit from Granby.

The Board members, Dick and Lee received these Title 5 Reports:
7 Lane Brook Circle, Dave Kibbe, Passes

17 Center Street, Greg Everson, Passes

17, 18, 19, 20, 21, 22, 23 Smith Ave, Neil Jackson, all are passes

. The community septic system septic tanks on Smith Ave and Leo Drive are being

inspected. Dick stated that he would call Dave Desrosiers to inquire if the SAS for the
community systems will be inspected.

Bob Sheehan was present to submit a septic design for a new 4-bedroom, complete
system, at lot 5, Carver Street. The Board reviewed. The Board approved the design
subject to fill regulations and trench permit. The Board authorized the Assistant to sign
the well permit for this lot for the Board.

Alan Weiss was present to submit a septic design for a repair, 3- bedroom, complete
system, at 601 Amherst Road. The Board reviewed. The Board approved the design
subject to plumbing and trench permit.

The Board stated that they received a letter from Lorri McCool saying that her
comments may have been misrepresented regarding the septic system at lot 6 Cold
Hill. Alan Weiss discussed the septic system with the Board. Alan found in his



investigation that the system meets the 4’ above groundwater that Title 5 requires, and
5’ to 6’ of title 5 sand. He will be submitting a plan for approval, with a slightly
different location for the septic tank.

9. The Board discussed the email request from Pioneer Valley Tobacco Collaborative to
accept four new towns, Belchertown, Ware, Pelham and Deerfield. Both Dick and Lee
were in support of accepting the four towns. The Board instructed Colleen to send a
note to inform PVTC.

10. The Board discussed a letter received from Northeast Paving regarding a contingency
plan. The Board instructed Colleen to send them a note informing them that the Board
received their letter and upon initial review the Board finds the plan inadequate, and it
will be discussed at the next Board meeting.

11. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on October 25, 2022, 7p.m. via
conference call/zoom.

12. Since only Dick and Lee were the present members, the “Board” indicates both Lee
and Dick.

13. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
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Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant
Richard G. B%zbardier, ChaZ’ '

Lee Lalonde William Shaheen




